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 Welcome to The Wesley Communities!
Thank you for making time to read our Legacy newsletter. This 

edition includes a center section that shares our 2016 Annual 
Report. We know that it is important to glance back at 
where we have been, hold ourselves fiscally accountable, 

share our successes, and reflect on our challenges. Most 
importantly, we want to take this opportunity to thank each of you 

for supporting our mission and advancing our work through your vast 
contributions of time, wisdom, and donations. We are humbled and 
encouraged by the generosity of our donors. We appreciate you well 
beyond what is expressed on the print of the next several pages. 
We are going through exciting times of change and growth as an 
organization while holding true to our purpose and our rich history. 
Recently, I requested that our Board of Trustees consider a name 
change and a revised mission, vision and values statement. I am 
pleased to report that our Trustees unanimously agreed to move 
from referring to ourselves as “Methodist ElderCare Services” to 
“The Wesley Communities.” Our three communities, Wesley Glen, 
Wesley Ridge, and Wesley Woods at New Albany, remain the same. 
Strategically, we are working on a roll-out plan for the name change. 
We are producing a video in the coming months where I will 

formally announce the name change. We will share the video with you in September.
Our mission statement was lengthy and very few people could repeat it. We know that a mission 
statement defines the “why” of our existence and it is important that it not only can be recited by 
residents and staff, but also that it speaks directly to why we all choose to be involved and remain a 
part of the “Wesley Way.”
I labored over each word of the new mission statement and can wholeheartedly state that I “own it” 
as the reason we exist as an organization. Our new mission statement is:

 “We are a welcoming community of kindness and grace where residents and staff thrive.” 

We will be educating and reinforcing our mission statement in many ways. One of those ways is 
reflected in this edition of the Legacy newsletter. Please enjoy the stories found within that share 
how our residents and staff thrive together in a welcoming community of grace and kindness. In 
this edition, we attempt to define and put to words what we feel in our hearts every day at The 
Wesley Communities. It is truly the “Wesley Way.”  It is truly why we exist.

Sincerely,
Margaret R. Carmany, CEO
The Wesley Communities

Celebrating 
-Every- 

Life
2016 Giving Report

The Wesley Communities 
and its affiliates (Wesley 
Glen and Wesley Ridge 

Retirement Communities, 
Wesley Hospice, Wesley At 
Home, and Wesley Woods 

at New Albany) celebrate the 
lives of those we serve. In this 
special edition of the Legacy 

newsletter, we’re sharing stories 
from our company leaders 
about those who especially 

affected them last year.

The Wesley Communities

Christopher Nichols 
Executive Director of Corporate Compliance
I was inspired in 2016 by two Wesley Glen employees. One, 
Curtis Ford, worked in the Dining Room; he and a resident 
made a strong personal connection. She confided to Curtis 
that when her time came, she didn’t want to die alone. He 
remembered that and made a special point to visit her in the 
hospital to honor her wish.
The second is Beth Anderson, who has a very friendly 
relationship with a Wesley Glen resident, Barb. She visits Beth 
just about every day so Beth can tell her what activities are happening. When Beth is away from the 
office, Barb misses her. They’ve become good neighbors in the Virginia Gay building.

Love
is Patient, Love is 

-Kind-
 It  does not  envy, it  does not  

Boast, it  is not  Proud.

Beth and Christopher

The Wesley Communities

Margaret (Peg) Carmany 
President/Chief Executive Officer
I met Paul Meuser shortly after he moved to Wesley Glen 
in 2014. We connected immediately – he was at Capital 
University at the same time as my parents. His wit and 
wisdom began to impact my life in a wonderful way.
Paul was young, he was vibrant, and he was a contributor. 
He traveled, he volunteered, he exercised. He was calming, 
humble, helpful, and fun.
I knew that his sinus infection was just a blip in his health 
history. I knew that when the infection was revealed to be 
a brain tumor that he would fight the diagnosis and disease 
with grace and aplomb. And he did.
I’m so sorry he’s gone. I know he is now without pain. And 
I know that my life and the lives of his family, friends, and 
acquaintances were all greatly enriched by the life of Paul 
Meuser. I’m grateful to have known him, even for just a 
short time.

Paul and Peg
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It  does not  dishonor

-Others-
It  is not  self-seeking,

 it  keeps no

Record
          of wrongs.

Wesley Hospice

LaTasha Goodwin 
Executive Director
It’s a privilege to care for the clients of Wesley Hospice. We also 
get to know their families. One who stays with me was the wife of a 
patient who’d been an alcoholic and an abusive husband in his 
younger years. This brave woman stayed with her husband through 
everything. Eventually he found God and got into recovery. He 
became a different man.
She’s the matriarch of her loving and faith-filled family. She cared for her husband during his illness 
and found time to volunteer in her community. Her husband’s Hospice nurse, Nancy, said “She 
helped me more than I helped her.” Nancy and the former patient’s wife made such a connection 
that they continue to keep in touch.

Wesley Glen Retirement Community

Kathleen C. (Casey) King 
Executive Director
During National Nursing Home Week last May, we were 
between Activity Coordinators in the Health Center. 
To ensure that Health Center residents could enjoy 
the festivities, staff from all areas (and even vendors!) 
pitched in to help. Tim Burkam from our physical 
therapy company served as ringmaster for our carnival, 
which featured games, cotton candy, hot dogs, a bearded 
lady, and a petting zoo; Phil Van Walsen and others 
created a mural of the world with resident handprints; 
others stepped up to make Mexican Day fantastico; and 
employees made sure residents from all care areas could 
take part in the fun. It was truly a team effort that came off 
beautifully for our residents.

Left: Carol Wallenfelsz and Casey King celebrate 2016 
National Nursing Home Week Carnival at Wesley Glen

Wesley Woods at New Albany

Wendell Graves 
Executive Director
I’ve been influenced in a positive way by Wesley Woods at New 
Albany’s first resident, who wishes to remain anonymous.
The very first Wesley Woods at New Albany resident was 
born outside the United States, remembers World War 
II, and bravely came to the U.S. as a young person. The 
resident attended college (near where I grew up, funnily 
enough) and became a musician, married, had a family, and 
created a good life.
I feel thankful to be able to welcome Wesley Woods at 
New Albany’s first resident. This resident is so positive and 
has high expectations for this phase of life -- enjoys visits and 
considers me a neighbor. I hope to have this kind of relationship with all my residents.

Wesley Ridge Retirement Community

Kathy Miller 
Executive Director
Mary Muschar was a housekeeper in English Garden, our dementia care 
area at Wesley Ridge. She worked here for six years and was well liked 
by residents and her peers; she truly came to think of Wesley Ridge as a 
second home.

Mary was diagnosed with cancer last summer. Her 
disease progressed rapidly and she eventually became 
unable to work. She wanted to stay in Columbus instead of going to Pennsylvania 
where her daughter lives; it took some maneuvering, but we admitted her to the 
Robert A. Barnes Center here at Wesley Ridge for skilled nursing care. We loved 
Mary, so we treated her like family. I think it meant a lot to her to be here.
When Mary passed away, her family held a memorial service at Wesley Ridge. We’re 
sure that’s what she would have wanted.

Mary Muschar

Wendell Graves

LaTasha Goodwin

Kathy Miller
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The Wesley Communities

Cathy Wigton 
Chief Development Officer
One of the first residents I met after starting work at The Wesley 
Communities was Chuck Woodfill. Chuck lives in a patio home 
at Wesley Ridge, but he’s a regular visitor to the main building. 
One day in early spring, Chuck came a-visiting with tiny daffodils 
in Dixie cups. The message on the cup is below.

SPECIAL NOTE ABOUT HUGGING

Hugging is healthful.
It helps the body’s immune system.
It cures depression.
It reduces stress.
It’s rejuvenating.
It has no unpleasant side effects.
It is God’s miracle drug!
It is all natural; it contains no chemicals,  
no artificial ingredients, and no pesticides.
Hugging is practically perfect.

I love getting a hug from Chuck every time he visits. He makes 
me feel so welcome!

Chuck and Cathy

The Wesley Communities

Jay Dorsey 
Executive Director of Dining Services
My life has been positively impacted by Marilyn Sells Webb 
at Wesley Glen. Marilyn is a centenarian – she just turned 
102! – who knows what she wants. We’ve celebrated her 
birthday each year since she was 95, and she always asks 
for a T-bone steak (“make it tender!”), a baked potato, and 
asparagus. She eats every bite. It’s very hard to believe she’s 
over one hundred years old.

I’m grateful to know Marilyn and all the residents who share 
their lives with us.

Marilyn and Jay

The Wesley Communities

Penny Monroe 
Executive Director of Clinical Care
Rhonda Callaghan is a state-tested nursing assistant in the 
Health Center at Wesley Glen. I have known her for 11 years. 
Rhonda has consistently shown me what caring is all about. She 
always puts residents’ needs first. I have seen residents’ eyes light 
up when she walks in the room. Many have asked specifically 
to have her as their caregiver; she brings joy to those she cares 
for. Her dedication and “can do” attitude remind me that even 
when things are tough, there is always a way to get it done. 
She has a strong work ethic and cares deeply for the people she 
serves. Rhonda is a champion, and I am blessed to know her.

Rhonda and Penny

Wesley At Home

Leslie Morales 
Executive Director
I was positively impacted in 2016 by Diane Peterson, the 
daughter of a Wesley At Home client. She sent me a note to tell 
me her mom feels like more than a client to us; she’s treated like 
a good friend. Diane was thankful we took the time to get to 
know her mom so we could choose the best caregivers to suit 
her. She finished her note by saying the Wesley At Home team 
has made a tremendous difference in her mom’s life. 
Mission accomplished!

Love
Does not  delight  in Evil but

-Rejoices-
         with the

Truth.

The Wesley Communities

Nenad Matejic
Executive Director of Information Technology
I began working at The Wesley Communities in late 2016. 
Right after I started I had a “small world” moment: I 
discovered a Wesley Glen resident, Verrill Barnes, had been 
my guidance counselor at Woodward Park Middle School! 
I’m so glad to be working with The Wesley Communities. My colleagues and 
residents radiate positivity and friendliness; that good feeling stays with me even 
when I leave work for the day.

Nenad

Verrill Barnes and Nenad 
from their Woodward Park 

Middle School days

Leslie Morales
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Wesley Glen 
Retirement  Community

We developed an interdisciplinary team and built a 
pulmonary rehabilitation program for people with 

chronic lung conditions to reduce hospitalization and 
increase quality of life. 

In our continuing effort to meet and serve people 
where they are, we introduced Behavior-Based 

Ergonomics Therapy (BBET) at Wesley Ridge and 
Wesley Glen Retirement Communities. BBET is a 

non-medication-based program designed to reduce and 
even prevent behaviors associated with Alzheimer’s and 

other dementias. 

The BBET program has tools that are available at all 
times in a resource center located in special care areas. 

Each resident has a customized memory box that 
contains special items provided by family and friends 

that offer comfort and familiarity. 

Wesley Ridge
Retirement  Community

We opened the Harcum Fitness & Aquatic Center in 
September 2016. This beautiful facility offers a pool and 

a variety of exercise equipment and classes. It’s a great 
addition to our community!

We implemented BBET at Wesley Ridge too. We have 
30 residents and clients enrolled. It has been a great 
program to help our nurses and caregivers manage 

common behaviors. We can usually anticipate a behavior 
and supply a therapy from a resident’s memory box. It 

works well for boredom, anxiety, and depression.

Wesley Ridge Adult Day Care Program continues to be 
an important part of the continuum of care at Wesley 
Ridge. It is housed on the second floor of the English 
Garden building. In 2016, we served over 42 families 
(from Franklin, Fairfield and Licking Counties) with a 

maintained average census of 14 clients per day.   

This program affords our seniors and adults with 
disabilities a safe and secure daycare environment that 

is supervised by a registered nurse, has dedicated staff to 
help with the activities of daily living (bathing, eating, 

etc.), and provides activities to keep them mentally, 
physically and socially engaged.  The program also 
provides caregivers some respite and allows them to 

work, attend appointments, or volunteer while knowing 
their loved ones are safe and well cared for.

The Adult Day Care Program continues to partner with 
our clients and their families with case management to 
include the overall health of the client, support groups, 

education, and links to other community resources 
should they need them. This year we provided over 

3,500 meals; we provided 1,470 transportation services; 
and had approximately 40 volunteers who put in over 

1,700 hours of their time to support the program.

The program receives funding support from the United 
Way of Fairfield County, the Veterans’ Administration, 

and donations. The Catholic Social Services Senior 
Companion Program works with our staff to provide 

companionship to clients.

Wesley Woods 
at  New Albany

We broke ground on our newest community on 38 acres 
in New Albany. We look forward to welcoming new 

residents!

MOVING

FOR      ARD
                            into 2017

Snapshots of 
Growth in 

2016

2016 Annual Report
Wesley Hospice

Wesley Hospice provided care for 85 families during 
2016. We offer a wide range of services to our patients 

and their families including medical equipment, 
supplies, and comfort medications; 24/7 access to our 
Hospice team; home visits by Hospice nurse; Hospice 
aide visits to assist with personal care; social services 
provided by social worker; counseling and spiritual 

support for patient and caregivers and much more. We 
provide four levels of care:  Routine Home Care, Crisis 

Care, General In-Patient Care, and Respite Care.

We strive to make the most of each day for our 
patients and their loved ones by providing compassion 

and support, wherever they call home.

Wesley At  Home
Sometimes older people encounter challenges in terms 
of health, routines and priorities. In 2016, Wesley At 

Home helped 273 such people.

The Wesley At Home team believes graceful aging is 
fostered by living where and how you want. We offer a 
cost-effective program that doesn’t require our clients 
to move from their homes. We develop a plan that 
identifies clients’ unique needs and then personalize 

services to promote wellness, safety and independence 
wherever they call home.

If you or someone you love might find life fuller or a bit 
easier with the assistance of Wesley At Home, please call 

(614) 633-9826 or email us at  
WAH@mecsrc.com to learn more.
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aide visits to assist with personal care; social services 
provided by social worker; counseling and spiritual 

support for patient and caregivers and much more. We 
provide four levels of care:  Routine Home Care, Crisis 

Care, General In-Patient Care, and Respite Care.

We strive to make the most of each day for our 
patients and their loved ones by providing compassion 

and support, wherever they call home.

Wesley At  Home
Sometimes older people encounter challenges in terms 
of health, routines and priorities. In 2016, Wesley At 

Home helped 273 such people.

The Wesley At Home team believes graceful aging is 
fostered by living where and how you want. We offer a 
cost-effective program that doesn’t require our clients 
to move from their homes. We develop a plan that 
identifies clients’ unique needs and then personalize 

services to promote wellness, safety and independence 
wherever they call home.

If you or someone you love might find life fuller or a bit 
easier with the assistance of Wesley At Home, please call 

(614) 633-9826 or email us at  
WAH@mecsrc.com to learn more.
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Paragon Members
Cumulative gifts total  
$1,000,000 or more

June and Dave Harcum

Emeritus Members
Cumulative gifts between 
$250,000 and $499,999

Geraldine P. Dillow*
Harold* and Mary* 		
	 Mellinger
Mary Inez Pence*
Dorothy T.* and Myron 		
	 T.* Seifert Charitable Trust
Ann S. Tuttle*
Aivests* and Stephanie* 		
	 Vecozols
Lorene Widner*

Chairman Members
Cumulative gifts between  
$100,000 and $249,999

Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. 		
	 Barnes
Robert* and Jean* Bee
Elsa Berlette*
Jean Cavers*
Estate of Virginia Doolittle
Mary Gray*
The Guild at Wesley Glen
Charlotte Morningstar* 
Edith Rawn*
Antoine Repa*
Clyde* and Garnett* 		
	 Shively
Karl Webster*
Wesley Glen Resident 		
	 Council
Harland G. Wood*
Sally Yocum and Family

Mentor Members
Cumulative gifts between  
$50,000 and $99,999

Dr. Hubert M. Amstutz*
Paul G.* and Alyce C. 		
	 Andrus
Larry and Brenda Anstine
Lowell and Barbara 		
	 Anstine
Randy and Lori Anstine
Jim and Carol* Barbee
Helen W. Brown*
Doris L. Burton*
Margaret R. Carmany and  
	 Dr. Robert J. Perry
Florence* and John* Curl
The English Family 		
	 Foundation
Clarence Fetta*
Donald E.* and 
	 Martha L.* Fogg
Gladys E. Frederick*
Edward Lewis Hamblin
Joe and Freda Hill
Harriet Howey*
Irene J. Kidd*
Amy K. Kuhn*
Lancaster Pollard
Management and Network 	
	 Services
Elinore Patterson*
pH7 architects
Dale* and Ruth Ann* 		
	 Schafer
Mary Ellen Sharshal*
Myra Simpson*
Ruth Warmingham*
Ruth Yauger*

Executive Members
Cumulative gifts between  
$25,000 and $49,999

Charles and Barbara Burrus
Capital Plumbing & 		
	 Mechanical, Inc.
Will and Dinah Cason
Corna Kokosing
Mrs. Lyndall D. Coulter*
O. A.* and Florence E.* 		
	 Donnenwirth
Elford Construction
Cliff and Joy* Everett
Fifth Third Bank
Betsy Fletcher*
Hazel Freeman*
Claude* and Eileen* 		
	 Garrison
C. Harold* and  
	 Catherine Goodyear
The Guild at Wesley Ridge
Sara Hamilton*
L. Lucille Hightower*
Huntington
Emily Jameson*
The Joseph Group Capital 	
	 Management
Robert Kaynes
Thelma Ketter*
M. Jean Kleckner*
Helen M. Kopf*
Norris* and Ernestine* 		
	 Lenahan
Howard* and Elizabeth* 		
	 Lord
John L.* and Carol A.* 		
	 Marty
Gail McAdams*
Frances McCafferty and  
	 Joseph Fraggiotti
Elizabeth McIntyre*
Ruth McIntyre*
Edith McNutt*
Messer Construction Co.

Evelyn Meyers*
Kathy Miller
Rosemary Miller*
Randall and Karen Moore
Lucille Neufang*
The Noble Foundation
Helene V. O’Neal*
Mark J. and Laurie T.  		
	 Palmer
Ruth Potter*
George A.* and Rita* 		
	 Robinson
Mary Spears*
Charles J.* and Ada L. Walz
Nancy S. Warren
Frances Weber
Bob and Joyce Wehner
Jack and Beverly Whitaker
Evan* and Evelyn* 		
	 Williams
William and Mary Lou 		
	 Willis

Director Members
Cumulative gifts between  
$10,000 and $24,999

Karsten Adison
Allegra Marketing - Print 	
	 - Mail 
Ruth Allen*
Florence Arnold*
Harry Eugene Ashmead*
Marjorie and Russell Bean 	
	 Memorial Foundation
Bexley United Methodist 	
	 Church
Bob* and Sharon Blackstone
Blue Sky Therapy
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Boardman
Robert and Julie Bradley
Bricker & Eckler, LLP
Phyllis Browne*
Ruby C. Carroll*
Faithe B. Carver*

Ruth T. Chapin*
Maise Charleton*
Elsie Christian*
Dorothy B. Clark*
CompManagement Health 	
	 Systems
Clarence J. and Jane 		
	 Cunningham
Thomas* and Nancy 		
	 Dickerson
Donald C. Dill
Dinsmore & Shohl
Barbara and Gerald* 		
	 Draper
Bettie Eastwood
Paul Eichmeyer*
Lloyd E. Fisher*
H. Eugene Folden, Jr.
Fox Foundation, Inc.
Josephine L. Francis*
Esther R. Freshour*
Lillian Freshwater*
Ruth Friesner*
Thyrza Funk*
Virginia Gay*
Myrtle M. Gibson*
Goodman Uniform and 		
	 More!
Robert S. Green*
Paul R. Grimes
Russell and Jean Hall
Charles Hardin*
Mabel Hayes*
David S. Heck*
Michael and Edith Mae 		
	 Herrel
Jon and Linda Hoffman
Bob and Mary Holm
John W. and Kay Hoppers
The William A.* and  
	 Betty J.* Hoy Family 
Hylant
JMAC Architects & Planners
Casey King
Ronald C.* and Susan A. 	
	 Kyser
Marion Lamb*
Anna Lannich*
Don* and Miriam* Lehman
Lila Lehman
Mary and Leon LeMaster
Julia and David Lifer
Blooma Lockard*
John* and Wilma* 		
	 Longsworth
Jeanne Luddy
Philip L. Lyle

Elinor V. Matchneer
Julia Miller*
Ruth Milne*
Penny Monroe
Esther Morris*
Joan Motz*
Pearl W. Newland*
Ohio Bureau of Workers’ 	
	 Compensation
George W. Opitz*
Dr. Susan E. Parsons
Pepper Construction
Dale K. Perdue
Frances Peters
Amelia J. Price*
Lois Reeves*
Reynoldsburg United 		
	 Methodist Church
Robin Technologies
Roetzel & Andress, LPA
Rosati Windows
Harold* and Margaret* 		
	 Rosser
Nancy and David Rummel
Estates of Mary and  
	 Carl Russell
Helen E. Sandfort*
Steve and Dawn Schaffner
Richard and Lois Schleiffer
Dorothea Schuler
Elizabeth Sconing*
Mary Ann Short and Anna 	
	 Stephenson
Ralph and June* Shunk
Nancy E. Small*
Anne W. Smith
Kathleen A. Smith
Price K. Snyder
Burdette F. Spaeth*
Ralph* and Alice Stacy
Robert Stickney*
Faye Stokes*
R. Stanley and Jerilyn Sutton
Kenneth Taylor
Charles E. Ticknor III
Trinity United Methodist 	
	 Church
UnitedHealthcare Insurance
Unlimited Production
Virginia Van Beuren*
Warren* and Josephine* 		
	 Weiler
Ann and Bob Wenell
Robert F. Werner*
Whiteboard Marketing
Tom Widney

Harold* and Lenore* 		
	 Williams
Lois Williamson*
L. Cean Wilson
Chuck Woodfill
Paul L. and Sue Wright
Robert* and Kathryn* Wynd
X-CEL Engineering

Founder Members
Cumulative gifts between  
$5,000 and $9,999

Lucille E. Alexander
Allen Kuehnle Stovall & 		
	 Neumann LLP
Eunice H. Austin*
Wesley and Norma Bagby
Jo Ann Bainter
Frances J. Barden*
Maude Barre*
Carol Blades*
W. E. Blaine
Rosemary A. Blakeslee
Julie and Dan Brady
Jean Brethauer
Anne and Francis Brown
Margaretta Brown*
George G. Callendine
Edna Chacey*
Alice Cleland*
Lester Coberly*
Mabel Collins*
Columbus Lodge No. 11 	
	 Loyal Order of Moose
Columbus Sign Company
Horace and Evelyn Davidson
Hazel M. Delgado
Ruth H. Dickey
Walter and Eleanor Dickhaut
Jay and Adeana Dorsey
Paul and Anne Droste
Mark and Jill Easterling
Charles and Diane Eversole
Anne W. Fullman*
Marguerite T. Gayer*
John E. Gemeinhardt*
Germain of Columbus
Goldie W. Goldsberry*
Joan L. Goodwin*
Melba Harner*
George W. Herd*
Bill and Jan Hills
Norman and Emily 		
	 Hobson
Leah J. Hockenberry

Goldie Horning*
HW & Co.
JP Flooring Systems
Esther M. Keller*
Arthur Kelly
Elizabeth F. Kelly*
Euradale C. Kempton
Kathy Kerr
R. Robert and Bettirae 		
	 Kimes
Winifred H. Kimes*
Elizabeth Kinsell*
Martha L. Kober
Eloise A. Krumlauf
Landscape Design Solutions
Hildegarde* and Harold* 	
	 Lindsey
Robert Litchiser*
Betty W. Lowe*
Benis Lutz
Luxury Bath
Geraldine R. Lyle
Margaret P. Martin*
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. 		
	 Martin
Charlotte Mester*
Midwest Benefits Group
Fred and Ruth Miller
Grace Ray Moon
Jeffrey L. and Cynthia K. 	
	 Moore
Harry C. Moores Foundation
Wilbur and Jeanne Morrison
Helen M. Mosbach*
Mary E. Mueller*
Christopher F. Nichols
Dorothy Nyland*
G. Eulalia Ohl*
Josephine Mills Oldham*
James M. and  
	 Linda S. Pace
The Parker Family
Evelyn and Howard Patrick
Joe Pepoy
Esther Phillips*
Pyrinex, Inc.
Ruth Quillin
Sandra Quinn and 
	 James Walsh
Clarence* and Mary Radcliffe
Frank A. and Carol O. Ray
Thomas J. Reis
Eleanor K. Roberts
Cecil K. Rose*
Esther Ross*
Earl and Gladys Schafer

LEGACY GIVING CLUB
You’ve made a real impact by donating to The Wesley Communities. Your gifts have changed our residents’ and 
clients’ lives for the better!
As a way for us to express our deep gratitude for their generosity,  
we list the members of our 2016 Legacy Giving Club below. Thank You! 
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Schoedinger Funeral & 		
	 Cremation Service
Settle-Muter Electric
Ethel Shoemaker*
Gaythel W. Singleton*
Ruth Elizabeth Skimming*
Donna Warren Skogen
Elizabeth Slack
R. Thomas and Carolyn 		
	 Slack
Ruth Sloane*
Cecil D. Smith*
Irvine G. and Mary P. Smith
Doris Stottlemyer
Carol Treat
Emma Uncapher
Esther Veitinger*
Roger E. and Karen Warren
Jim and Carol Waugh
Wesley Glen Spiritual Life 	
	 Committee
A.E. White
Donald* and Virginia* 		
	 Wilcox
Helen Henderson Woodruff*
RK Wriggelsworth

Leader Members
Annual gifts between  
$1,000 and $4,999

4Front Technologies
BHDP Architecture
CityScene Media Group
CNA
Michael and Lilly Crawford
Custom Air
Michele and Dustin Dose
Dupler Office
Joe and Erika Englebrecht
ESCO Technologies
Wendell Graves
Graves Lumber
Frank and Dorothy Himes
Georgia W. Ingraham
Jones-Schlater Flooring
Dione Joseph
Ann Kesselring
Joe and Lauri Kyler
James and Hallie Loomis
Jacqueline Maddern
MGO Marketing
Deb and Steve Miller
Mitchell Lock
Nadine R. Morse

The New Albany Company
Otis Elevator Co.
Mary Kay Palmer
Gretchen Rauschenberg

Pacesetter Members
Annual gifts between  
$500 and $999

Caryl L. Barrett
Philip A. and Cathy J. 		
	 Bowen
Thomas M. Brown and 
	 Judith Steele
Dan and Karen Collins
Columbus Montessori 		
	 Education Center
Romana Czerwinski
Danielle Doran
Virginia Edwards
William R. and 
	 Susan J. Eubanks
Doreen Fast
Roger D. Fields Associates, 	
	 Inc.
Niles and Jane* Foss
Globe Window Cleaning, 	
	 Inc.
Cathie Green
Joe Gregory
Mark L. Greiner
Philip Heit Center for 		
	 Healthy New Albany
Robert E. and Caryl B. 		
	 Hickel
Michael Hoy
HPSI Purchasing Services 	
	 of Ohio
IGS Energy
iHeartMedia
Tammy and Mike Kirk
Kim Klink
Elizabeth M. LeBrie
Janice Lensing
Judith A. Lensing
Lime Design
Jennifer Little
Trish and Jay Mayhorn
Medline Industries, Inc.
Judy A. Miller
Marianne and Richard 		
	 Morgan
New Albany Community 	
	 Foundation
Office City Express

Optum Hospice Pharmacy 	

	 Services
Pinnacle Golf Club
Plank Law Firm
George and Jeannie Sabol
Schindler
Amy Shaffer
Solid Blend Technologies, 	
	 Inc.
John Starner
Paul and Shirley Streich
Jeffrey and Amy Swanson
Kristi and Brett Sweyer
Wesley Ridge Parkside/		
	 Ridge Home Residents 	
	 Association 

Advocate Member
Annual gifts between  
$300 and $499

Lauri and Charles Andrews
Don Bell
Christ United Methodist 	
	 Church
Gene Craig
Lillian V. Crawford
Lauren and Drew Croman
DataTalk Telecom
Marie A. Dennison
Nicole T. Edwards
Jennifer Estey
Dorothy Evans
Jane Fogt
Lorraine Fothergill
Lisa Fridley
Steve Funk
Maureen Gatewood
Genesis Building Systems, 	
	 Ltd.
Mary Beth Kuhn
Alex Lagusch
Charles W. and Jean L. 		
	 Loveless
Mark and Mary Milligan
New Albany Country 		
	 Club
New Albany Symphony 		
	 Orchestra
Nothing Bundt Cakes
Orange Barrel Media
Playbill
Kari and Dan Roll
Dave Swartz
Myron Terlecky
Judith Waldner 
Gloria V. Yoho

Friend Members
Annual gifts between  
$100 and $299

97.1 The Fan, WBNS-FM
Acosta Foodservice
Ismael Aguilar
Winifred Allen
America’s Floor Source
Hazel M. Augsburger
Kay Babbitt
William Bailes
Mabinty Bangura
Verrill W. Barnes
Bernard and Jennifer 		
	 Benecke
Bruce and Cindy Benzing
Kenneth Biaka
Linda F. Bidwell
Porter Wright Morris & 		
	 Arthur: David Bloomfield  
	 & Andy Ireton
Shirley F. Bonheim
Mary Booth
Tom and Vida Bowen
Michael and Lori Boyer
Jean Braun
The Brock Family
Steve Browe
Isabel M. Brown
Lois Jean Brown
Stephen and Linda Brown
Thomas A. and Laurel E. 	
	 Brown
Thomas M. Bullen
Phillip Byrd
Tina Cassady
Daniel Chenault
Robert Cheripko
Cherrie A. Cherrington
Brenda J. Christy
Carol B. Clark
Evelyn Clayton
Thea Coons
Savanna Cooper
Richard B. Cornell
Rick F. Cornell
Shirley V. Cort
Nettie Cowman
Anthony Cremeans
Diann Cyrus
Debora K. Davis
Daniel and Shanna Draper
Deanna Dreyer
Becky Duncan
Ron and Jean Eddleblute
Jessica Edwards

Terri and Joe Eierman
Dorinda Ellinger
Debbie Ellis
Lisa Emerson
Lomkham England
Environmental Management
Thomas F. and Diane C. 		
	 Evans
Linda Ezekiel
Alexandria L. Faulds
Deborah Favret
Spencer Fee
Cheryl Fey
Shirley A. Fix
David E. Foley
Carole and Mike Foran
Laura D. Frum
Martina Fulgieri
Robert H. Fuller
Fanny Gainer
Jane B. Gaines
Donna J. Gautier
William and Martha Geiger
John and Lu Gibson
Ulrica Glover
Jose Gonzalez
Forrest and Amy Goodwin
LaTasha and John Goodwin
Leslie Goodwin*
Jamie L. Gottesman
Roger and Sue Grace
Wendy and Ernie Grindstaff
Antoinette Groce
Tricia and Jared Guzzo
Carol and David Handshue
Marc Haynes
Herron Financial Group
Russell Hicks
Terry E. Hicks
Brandie R. Higgins
Margaret Hite
Jody Hopkins and Family
Cherisse Hopper
Ronald* and Barbara 		
	 Horcher
Sara Horne
Thomas and Elizabeth 		
	 Horner
Lester Huddleston

Rebecca and James Huitger
David Hurban
JE Consulting
Cindy Jenkins
Kenneth and Wilma Johnsen
Edward Jones
Lydia Kaddu
Tim Kelley
John and Margaret Kissel
Fred and Linda Kleingartner
Aaron Knepp
Sophia Kusi Mensah
Sally L. Lang
Pamela Lankard
Lawhon & Associates
Dr. John F. Lewis
Larry and Linda Lovvorn
Jean M. Lynch
James M. Lytle
Ruth MacLehose
Betsey, Mary Beth, Claire, 	
	 and Kevin Cowardin/		
	 Mahoney
Lori Mallory
Thea and Jerry Maloney
Deborah Maple
Greg Martin
Marzetti
Mary and Vincent Massara
Shabbir Matcheswalla
Tim and Sandy McCarthy
Bernard and Ruth* 		
	 McDonald
David McGrew
Aaron McNulty
Tammy Mejia
Joan M. Morris
Hazel and Charles Morrow-	
	 Jones
Ruth Myers
Nationwide Foundation
Shannon Neiswonger
Lorraine H. Neuburger
Michelle Nicholson
The Oberst Families
Patricia L. O’Brien
Brock A. Ondayko
The Osburn Family
Priti A. Pandya

PepsiCo
Rick and Kim Pierce
Mait Place
Jennifer Plummer
Mrs. Beryl M. Poulton
Tammy L. Powers
Freda and Lisa Proctor
Debbie Pryor
Bill and Mary Beth Quillin
L. Ivy Raymond
Chuck Redman
Patricia Reilly-Exner
Pam Riddle, Danah, Trish 
	 and Families
Melissa Robol
Robert G. Rogers and 
	 Janet H. Goin
Rosemarie Rohletter
The Rosenson Family
Tyler Ross
James S. and Molly Ryan
Emily Salmen
Nickolas Savko & Sons
Michael and Jennifer 		
	 Schoenfeld
Pamela L. Scott
Megan Sears
Bill and Phyllis Shields
Shimeall Morris
Shirley Ann Smith
Emily Smith-Conlon
The Reverend Maxine Smith-	
	 Pierce
Michelle Stayner
Erica Lynne Steger
Dawn and John Swartz
Rosalie G. Talarzyk
The Tarrier Steel Co.
George and Anne Thiel
Africa Thomas
Joyce Thomas
Cassaundra and Walt 		
	 Thompson
Kathlyn A. and Charles Todd
Jennifer Trent
Marshall and Eileen Truxall
Judy Tuttle
Phillip K. Van Walsen
Brenda VanPaepeghem

Tami Vaughn
Rodger Vedder
Nedeljko Visnjic
Leanne Voelkel
Daryl and Helen Watkins
Carolyn (Stout) Weigand
Robert and Missy Weiler
Lynne Wheatley
Ron White
Hope Wilcoxon
Rex and Jan Wilkes
Lisa Wilson
Raymond P.  Wilt
Women Who Care
Becky Wright
Karen Zaffke

An asterisk (*) indicates  
donor is deceased.

We strive to list all names accurately. Please contact the Development Office at (614) 595-5088 or
developmentoffice@mecsrc.com if you have a correction. Thank you!
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Wesley Glen Spiritual Life 	
	 Committee
A.E. White
Donald* and Virginia* 		
	 Wilcox
Helen Henderson Woodruff*
RK Wriggelsworth

Leader Members
Annual gifts between  
$1,000 and $4,999

4Front Technologies
BHDP Architecture
CityScene Media Group
CNA
Michael and Lilly Crawford
Custom Air
Michele and Dustin Dose
Dupler Office
Joe and Erika Englebrecht
ESCO Technologies
Wendell Graves
Graves Lumber
Frank and Dorothy Himes
Georgia W. Ingraham
Jones-Schlater Flooring
Dione Joseph
Ann Kesselring
Joe and Lauri Kyler
James and Hallie Loomis
Jacqueline Maddern
MGO Marketing
Deb and Steve Miller
Mitchell Lock
Nadine R. Morse

The New Albany Company
Otis Elevator Co.
Mary Kay Palmer
Gretchen Rauschenberg

Pacesetter Members
Annual gifts between  
$500 and $999

Caryl L. Barrett
Philip A. and Cathy J. 		
	 Bowen
Thomas M. Brown and 
	 Judith Steele
Dan and Karen Collins
Columbus Montessori 		
	 Education Center
Romana Czerwinski
Danielle Doran
Virginia Edwards
William R. and 
	 Susan J. Eubanks
Doreen Fast
Roger D. Fields Associates, 	
	 Inc.
Niles and Jane* Foss
Globe Window Cleaning, 	
	 Inc.
Cathie Green
Joe Gregory
Mark L. Greiner
Philip Heit Center for 		
	 Healthy New Albany
Robert E. and Caryl B. 		
	 Hickel
Michael Hoy
HPSI Purchasing Services 	
	 of Ohio
IGS Energy
iHeartMedia
Tammy and Mike Kirk
Kim Klink
Elizabeth M. LeBrie
Janice Lensing
Judith A. Lensing
Lime Design
Jennifer Little
Trish and Jay Mayhorn
Medline Industries, Inc.
Judy A. Miller
Marianne and Richard 		
	 Morgan
New Albany Community 	
	 Foundation
Office City Express

Optum Hospice Pharmacy 	

	 Services
Pinnacle Golf Club
Plank Law Firm
George and Jeannie Sabol
Schindler
Amy Shaffer
Solid Blend Technologies, 	
	 Inc.
John Starner
Paul and Shirley Streich
Jeffrey and Amy Swanson
Kristi and Brett Sweyer
Wesley Ridge Parkside/		
	 Ridge Home Residents 	
	 Association 

Advocate Member
Annual gifts between  
$300 and $499

Lauri and Charles Andrews
Don Bell
Christ United Methodist 	
	 Church
Gene Craig
Lillian V. Crawford
Lauren and Drew Croman
DataTalk Telecom
Marie A. Dennison
Nicole T. Edwards
Jennifer Estey
Dorothy Evans
Jane Fogt
Lorraine Fothergill
Lisa Fridley
Steve Funk
Maureen Gatewood
Genesis Building Systems, 	
	 Ltd.
Mary Beth Kuhn
Alex Lagusch
Charles W. and Jean L. 		
	 Loveless
Mark and Mary Milligan
New Albany Country 		
	 Club
New Albany Symphony 		
	 Orchestra
Nothing Bundt Cakes
Orange Barrel Media
Playbill
Kari and Dan Roll
Dave Swartz
Myron Terlecky
Judith Waldner 
Gloria V. Yoho

Friend Members
Annual gifts between  
$100 and $299

97.1 The Fan, WBNS-FM
Acosta Foodservice
Ismael Aguilar
Winifred Allen
America’s Floor Source
Hazel M. Augsburger
Kay Babbitt
William Bailes
Mabinty Bangura
Verrill W. Barnes
Bernard and Jennifer 		
	 Benecke
Bruce and Cindy Benzing
Kenneth Biaka
Linda F. Bidwell
Porter Wright Morris & 		
	 Arthur: David Bloomfield  
	 & Andy Ireton
Shirley F. Bonheim
Mary Booth
Tom and Vida Bowen
Michael and Lori Boyer
Jean Braun
The Brock Family
Steve Browe
Isabel M. Brown
Lois Jean Brown
Stephen and Linda Brown
Thomas A. and Laurel E. 	
	 Brown
Thomas M. Bullen
Phillip Byrd
Tina Cassady
Daniel Chenault
Robert Cheripko
Cherrie A. Cherrington
Brenda J. Christy
Carol B. Clark
Evelyn Clayton
Thea Coons
Savanna Cooper
Richard B. Cornell
Rick F. Cornell
Shirley V. Cort
Nettie Cowman
Anthony Cremeans
Diann Cyrus
Debora K. Davis
Daniel and Shanna Draper
Deanna Dreyer
Becky Duncan
Ron and Jean Eddleblute
Jessica Edwards

Terri and Joe Eierman
Dorinda Ellinger
Debbie Ellis
Lisa Emerson
Lomkham England
Environmental Management
Thomas F. and Diane C. 		
	 Evans
Linda Ezekiel
Alexandria L. Faulds
Deborah Favret
Spencer Fee
Cheryl Fey
Shirley A. Fix
David E. Foley
Carole and Mike Foran
Laura D. Frum
Martina Fulgieri
Robert H. Fuller
Fanny Gainer
Jane B. Gaines
Donna J. Gautier
William and Martha Geiger
John and Lu Gibson
Ulrica Glover
Jose Gonzalez
Forrest and Amy Goodwin
LaTasha and John Goodwin
Leslie Goodwin*
Jamie L. Gottesman
Roger and Sue Grace
Wendy and Ernie Grindstaff
Antoinette Groce
Tricia and Jared Guzzo
Carol and David Handshue
Marc Haynes
Herron Financial Group
Russell Hicks
Terry E. Hicks
Brandie R. Higgins
Margaret Hite
Jody Hopkins and Family
Cherisse Hopper
Ronald* and Barbara 		
	 Horcher
Sara Horne
Thomas and Elizabeth 		
	 Horner
Lester Huddleston

Rebecca and James Huitger
David Hurban
JE Consulting
Cindy Jenkins
Kenneth and Wilma Johnsen
Edward Jones
Lydia Kaddu
Tim Kelley
John and Margaret Kissel
Fred and Linda Kleingartner
Aaron Knepp
Sophia Kusi Mensah
Sally L. Lang
Pamela Lankard
Lawhon & Associates
Dr. John F. Lewis
Larry and Linda Lovvorn
Jean M. Lynch
James M. Lytle
Ruth MacLehose
Betsey, Mary Beth, Claire, 	
	 and Kevin Cowardin/		
	 Mahoney
Lori Mallory
Thea and Jerry Maloney
Deborah Maple
Greg Martin
Marzetti
Mary and Vincent Massara
Shabbir Matcheswalla
Tim and Sandy McCarthy
Bernard and Ruth* 		
	 McDonald
David McGrew
Aaron McNulty
Tammy Mejia
Joan M. Morris
Hazel and Charles Morrow-	
	 Jones
Ruth Myers
Nationwide Foundation
Shannon Neiswonger
Lorraine H. Neuburger
Michelle Nicholson
The Oberst Families
Patricia L. O’Brien
Brock A. Ondayko
The Osburn Family
Priti A. Pandya

PepsiCo
Rick and Kim Pierce
Mait Place
Jennifer Plummer
Mrs. Beryl M. Poulton
Tammy L. Powers
Freda and Lisa Proctor
Debbie Pryor
Bill and Mary Beth Quillin
L. Ivy Raymond
Chuck Redman
Patricia Reilly-Exner
Pam Riddle, Danah, Trish 
	 and Families
Melissa Robol
Robert G. Rogers and 
	 Janet H. Goin
Rosemarie Rohletter
The Rosenson Family
Tyler Ross
James S. and Molly Ryan
Emily Salmen
Nickolas Savko & Sons
Michael and Jennifer 		
	 Schoenfeld
Pamela L. Scott
Megan Sears
Bill and Phyllis Shields
Shimeall Morris
Shirley Ann Smith
Emily Smith-Conlon
The Reverend Maxine Smith-	
	 Pierce
Michelle Stayner
Erica Lynne Steger
Dawn and John Swartz
Rosalie G. Talarzyk
The Tarrier Steel Co.
George and Anne Thiel
Africa Thomas
Joyce Thomas
Cassaundra and Walt 		
	 Thompson
Kathlyn A. and Charles Todd
Jennifer Trent
Marshall and Eileen Truxall
Judy Tuttle
Phillip K. Van Walsen
Brenda VanPaepeghem

Tami Vaughn
Rodger Vedder
Nedeljko Visnjic
Leanne Voelkel
Daryl and Helen Watkins
Carolyn (Stout) Weigand
Robert and Missy Weiler
Lynne Wheatley
Ron White
Hope Wilcoxon
Rex and Jan Wilkes
Lisa Wilson
Raymond P.  Wilt
Women Who Care
Becky Wright
Karen Zaffke

An asterisk (*) indicates  
donor is deceased.

We strive to list all names accurately. Please contact the Development Office at (614) 595-5088 or
developmentoffice@mecsrc.com if you have a correction. Thank you!
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It  always protects, always

-Trusts-
 always hopes, always perseveres.

Love
Never Fails.

1 Corinthians 13

2016 Consolidated Expense by Class

2016 Consolidated Income by Source

The Wesley Communities

Dawn Schaffner
Chief Operating Officer
I’ve worked with Methodist ElderCare Services for 23 years. 
During that time, I’ve seen firsthand the phenomenal loving 
care the staff at our communities provides.
Hugh and Janet Schaffner, my parents-in-law, lived in 
Baltimore, Ohio for many years, but health problems were 
beginning to concern their children. Even though it was very 
hard for them to leave their longtime home, they decided to 
move to a retirement community
I encouraged Hugh, Janet, my husband and my brother-in-
law to look at a range of communities before choosing one. 
They did, and they decided Wesley Ridge offered the best 
care and services. It makes me think of the old Hallmark 
commercial (paraphrased): “Wesley Ridge, when you care 
enough to choose the very best.” Hugh and Janet are glad to 
call Wesley Ridge home. It took some adjustment, but they’re 
settled and comfortable. We’re happy and relieved to know 
they’re safe and cared for.
It’s a blessing to know the staff who are caring for people I love. 

Janet, Hugh, and Dawn

Total Staffing Costs:
57%

Depreciation: 10%

Food: 4%

Medical Supplies  
& Services: 6%

Building & Grounds: 8%

Other Operating: 11%

Interest: 4%

Medicaid: 5%

Medicare: 15%
Other: 6% Contributions: 1%

Private: 73%

Margaret R. Carmany, Esq.
Chief Executive Officer

Jack Whitaker
Chair

Robert Bradley
Anne H. Brown
Thomas M. Brown
Clarence J. Cunningham

H. Eugene Folden, Jr.
Jan Hills
Jon Hoffman
Robert A. Holm
John W. Hoppers
Charles W. Loveless
Mark J. Palmer
Nancy Rummel
Mary Ann Short
R. Thomas Slack

Mark E. Storer
Joan Wilson
L. Cean Wilson

Ex Officio

Linda Behrendt
Sandy McCarthy
Joe Self

Dione Patrice Theresa Joseph
Bishop’s Designee
West Ohio Conference

Karen Cook
Superintendent’s Designee
Capitol Area North

David Cady, Superintendent’s 
Designee, Capitol Area South

The Wesley Communities Board of Trustees

The Wesley Communities

Ann Wenell 
Executive Director of Marketing
I know my job isn’t just a job. I know it when I arrive at 
Wesley Ridge and see my neighbor, resident John Kirker.
He greets me with a smile, offers me a piece of candy, and 
briefs me on his life and goings-on in the community. John 
is a constant reminder to me that we provide an environment 
that nurtures and serves senior adults in a way that helps 
them thrive and truly enjoy this chapter of life. Every time 
I see John, I remember that my job isn’t just a job...it’s a 
mission. John has a plaque outside his door that reads “I’m Third,” meaning God first, others second, 
himself third. Such beautiful priorities to live by.
 I am truly blessed to be in this place right now. 

Ann and John

Our Mission
We are a welcoming community of 
kindness and grace where residents  

and staff thrive.

Our Vision
To create vibrant communities by 

focusing on all aspects of wellness for 
residents, clients, and staff.

Our Values
We Know our business.

We Understand the people we serve.
We Care about you.

Know. Understand. Care.
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Development Office Staff 
Cathy Wigton  	 Mary LeMaster 					   
Chief Development Officer	 Development Director 	 	
937-631-4821 • cwigton@mecsrc.com	 614-207-3382 •mlemaster@mecsrc.com	

Trish Mayhorn	 Kristine Vith		  			 
Wesley Way Ambassador	 Donor Relations Coordinator
614-738-7369 • tmayhorn@mecsrc.com	 614-595-5088 • kvith@mecsrc.com

methodisteldercare.org Like Us on Facebook!

A Note about the Cover…
The beautiful faceted glass triptych is from 

the lobby at Wesley Glen Retirement 
Community. From the left, the panels read:  

Where shall my wondering soul begin?

The world is my parish.

If your heart is with my heart, give me 
your hand.

All are quotes from John Wesley, the 
founder of Methodism.

Monday, September 11, 2017
New Albany Country Club

1 Club Lane, New Albany, OH 43054
For information, please contact Mary LeMaster at (614) 207-3382


